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To: Team Secretaries, ADTTA
NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING – MONDAY 18 MAY 2015
AT 7.30PM IN DENMORE PARK SOCIAL CLUB, LOCHSIDE ROAD, 

BRIDGE OF DON, ABERDEEN, AB23 8NL
Please find enclosed the Agenda for the Annual General Meeting to be held on Monday 18 May at 7.30pm in Denmore Park Social Club, Lochside Road, Bridge of Don, Aberdeen along with a copy of the Minutes from the 2014 AGM.  

The four reports listed on the Agenda (items 5 - 8) will be presented on the evening of the AGM.  

No amendments to the Constitution and Rules have been proposed.

No written nominations have been received for the Office Bearer positions.

All awards for league and cup winners will be presented at the AGM so please ensure there is a representative from your team to collect any silverware.  Please also ensure that any perpetual trophies are brought along to the meeting, or returned to a Committee Member in advance.
The Association earnestly requests that each team be represented at the meeting, as it is your opportunity to express your views on the organisation and future development of table tennis in Aberdeen District.

Please bring the enclosed information to the meeting, as there will be only a limited number of copies available for distribution.

Alison Woods
Alison Woods

Secretary

encs
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NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING – MONDAY 18 MAY 2015
AT 7.30PM IN DENMORE PARK SOCIAL CLUB, LOCHSIDE ROAD, 

BRIDGE OF DON, ABERDEEN, AB23 8NL
                    A G E N D A
 1.  Apologies for Absence

 2.  Adoption of Minutes of 2014 AGM

 3.  Matters Arising 
 4.  Chairman’s Opening Remarks

 5.  Secretary’s Report

 6.  Match Secretary’s Report

 7.  Financial Report

 8.  Development Report

 9.  Proposed Amendments to the Constitution and Rules

10.  Other Outstanding Business from Season 2014/2015, including:

       a) Presentation of Trophies 

 
       b) Honoraria

11.  Election of Committee

12.  Appointment of Auditors

 
13.  Hand over to new Executive Committee


14.  Any Business Relating to Season 2015/2016
 
15.  Any Other Competent Business

ABERDEEN AND DISTRICT TABLE TENNIS ASSOCIATION

The Annual General Meeting of the Association was held at Denmore Park Social Club, Lochside Road, Bridge of Don, Aberdeen on Monday 19 May 2014.

The following people were present:

Dave Curry
Chairman/Pecten 
Alexander Ryrie
Nordan
Charlie Flint
Vice Chairman/Westhill
Abby Birnie
Nordan
Alison Woods
Secretary
Mike Moir
Nordan
Craig Cummine
Match Secretary/Triangle
Harry Vine
Triangle Tigers
Brian Robertson
Treasurer/Triangle
George Keith
Triangle Tigers
Dick Ferro
Committee/CS
Derek Green
CSI Aberdeen



Colin Dalgleish
CS Surfers
Doug Sinclair
Triangle

Dave Furneaux
CS Surfers
Dave Fraser 
Collie Gashers

Kevin Moir
CS Surfers
Nigel Herbert
CTM

Gavin Elliot
AGS TT Club
Joseph Cranna
AUTTC


Neil Innes
AGS TT Club
Hayes Chan
AUTTC
Alex Crowe
Westhill 
Alice Booth
AUTTC
Dylan Curry
Westhill 
Donald Pirie
AUTTC
Michael Curry
Westhill 
Uwe Petermann
Triangle
Andrew McRae
Westhill 
Calum McRae
Westhill
Richard Miller
Nordan

1.
Apologies for Absence:
Apologies were received from Mitch Reid, Derek Milne, Norman Horne, Andrew Keith, Sandy Robertson and Derek Reid.
2.
Adoption of Minutes of 2013 AGM:

These were distributed and approved.  Adoption proposed by George Keith and seconded by Richard Miller.
3.
Matters Arising:


There were no matters arising.
4.
Chairman’s Opening Remarks:

Dave Curry thanked those who had taken the time and interest to attend.  On behalf of the members he expressed his thanks to the Committee for their continued work throughout the season which can involve many hours of effort for the benefit of ADTTA.
It is with regret that we are losing Craig Cummine from the Committee as he has done a great job as Match Secretary over the last few years, putting in a lot of work on the league and cup fixtures as well as being an excellent handicapper.  Brian Robertson is a great Treasurer who not only keeps us in good financial order but has also been successful in securing sponsorship.  Charlie Flint is our Vice-Chairman and much more besides – his work and involvement at ASV and Westhill is outstanding.  Charlie was the referee for the North Open and will be involved at the Commonwealth Games this summer.  Dick Ferro has been a welcome and valued addition as Development Co-ordinator and has organised training of coaches at Levels 1 and 2 as well as being involved in many schools events including the Aberdeen Youth Games, which took place last Friday, with over 500 youngsters in attendance.  Alison Woods continues as Secretary and also officiates at various TTS events throughout Scotland.  She will also be involved at the Commonwealth Games.  Thanks also go to the coaches who have helped at various venues – their efforts are highly appreciated.
Finally, thanks go to David Low for his financial support, Donald Pirie for his work at ASV and also the new kid on the block – Max Singer – the newly appointed Development Co-ordinator at ASV.
5.
Secretary’s Report:

Alison Woods distributed copies of her report to members at the meeting.

League Results:
Division 1
Triangle Swifts SKN
Division 2
Westhill Bees
Division 3
AU Falcons
KO Cup:
Winners
Westhill Eagles
Runners-Up
Nordan UK
North of Scotland Shield:
Winners
CS Surfers
Runners-Up
Collie Gashers
Grampian Trophy:
Winners
AGS TT Club
Runners-Up
AU Eagles
  
Granite City Shield:
Winners
AU Falcons


Runners-Up
Triangle Tigers
Donald Campbell Trophy:
No award
Coaching Award:
Dylan Curry
6.
Match Secretary’s Report:

Craig Cummine distributed copies of the league and cup results along with divisional personal averages to the meeting. He commented that he had to make a few changes to the league structure due to teams dropping out however the divisions have been run very well and only one fixture remained outstanding at the end of the campaign.  Craig thanked all the team secretaries for their help which is very much appreciated.
The first division was easily won by an unbeaten Triangle Swifts SKN with AU Harriers in second place.  Westhill Bees took the honours in division two with Triangle Trio claiming the second promotion spot while Triangle Eagles and Westhill Demons face relegation.  The closest division was the third which was nip and tuck all season.  AU Falcons were eventual champions, a mere three points ahead of Triangle Tigers.  Unfortunately Triangle Quattro didn’t win any matches but played with great spirit and enthusiasm.
In the cup finals, CS Surfers prevailed over Collie Gashers in the North of Scotland Shield with another outstanding performance from the league’s top player, Colin Dalgleish.  AGS won the Grampian Trophy for the second year in succession while Westhill Eagles defeated Nordan in the final of the KO Cup.  The closest encounter was in the Granite City Shield final where AU Falcons recorded a narrow 440-437 victory over Triangle Tigers.
7.
Financial Report:

Brian Robertson distributed copies of the Treasurer’s Report, which contained a detailed Income and Expenditure Statement, to the meeting.  He advised that we have virtually broken even despite the fact that TTS again failed to provide any development income which is a concern going forward.  Dave Fraser asked where this funding is going, to which Brian replied that TTS have been unable to allocate any grants to local leagues and it is not just ADTTA which is suffering.
With regard to sponsorship, Strategic Resources continued as sponsors of the ADTTA leagues for the second season while Rotech were again main sponsors of the North Open.  Brian stated that we don’t have many income streams at the moment and are always on the lookout for new sponsors.  QMS provided a grant of £500 towards developing the Evergreens initiative.  Brian commented that Max’s appointment at ASV will help even though any funding there does not come through the Association.
A surplus of £370.35 was recorded in respect of the North Open although entries were lower than the previous year, possibly due to the timing of the event which was held late on in the season.
Brian thanked Harry and Andy for carrying out the audit of the accounts.

Mike Moir brought up the subject of TTS affiliation fees and asked what we actually get back for our money.  Brian said the Committee have discussed this on numerous occasions and have again submitted a proposal for discussion at this year’s TTS AGM in June.  Dave Curry advised that TTS do itemise all their income and expenditure in their annual accounts and overheads have to be taken into consideration.  Charlie Flint said he felt other leagues would not want any hassle if ADTTA were to withdraw from TTS.  Dave Curry added that TTS do provide coaching courses and run events while Brian said there is an insurance benefit to members.  Abby Birnie commented that he doesn’t benefit from the fee paid to TTS as he doesn’t compete in any events run by them.  Doug Sinclair said that when Keith Stocker visited he seemed to pick up on the points raised quite quickly and hopefully something will come out of that.  Dave Curry brought the discussion to a conclusion by stating that development will bring more players into the league and hopefully TTS will be in a position to provide a grant next season.
8.
Development Report:
Dick Ferro distributed copies of the Development Report which gave a comprehensive breakdown of the various activities undertaken during the season.  There has been involvement at 19 schools throughout Aberdeen and much further afield with approximately 1100 pupils participating.  At the recent Aberdeen Youth Games 500 primary school children from 17 schools were given a 45 minute introduction to table tennis, thanks to the help of 11 coaches and 7 Evergreen members.  A lot more work will go towards targeting primary schools once Max Singer takes up his appointment.
There is still much being done in respect of the other end of the age spectrum with 4 sessions a week for over 60’s – twice a week at ASV, once a week at the Jesmond Centre - where sessions started a few months ago - and just today sessions started at Culter.  

Schools leagues are up and running too which will hopefully introduce new players to league play.  The Academy youngsters are also progressing well thanks to the efforts of Donald Pirie, Max Singer, Charlie Matthew and others.  At this point Dick made a plea for more players to be involved in coaching – even 1 or 2 hours per week can make a huge difference. 

With regard to venues there are not many places to play table tennis.  Hazlehead is a great venue and Westburn Lounge is finally taking off and hoping to get access another 3 days per week.  There are also lots more tables now in Community Centres.
The Corporate Games, run by Activity Mix, took place at the end of March with 20-30 teams from different companies participating.  It is hoped that a few new league players will emerge from this.
9.
Proposed Amendments to the Constitution and Rules:

a)
Dave Curry advised that the Committee would like the role of Development Co-ordinator to be included as one of the Office Bearer positions.  This was proposed by Donald Pirie and seconded by Kevin Moir and duly approved by the meeting.

b)
Brian Robertson spoke on the subject of affiliation fees and said that while we do need to address the TTS issue it has been over 10 years since ADTTA reviewed its local fees.  The Committee are therefore proposing to increase the senior affiliation fee from £10 to £12 with no change proposed to student and junior fees.  Furthermore the Committee wish to dispense with the discount for more than three players per team.  Following a short discussion this proposal was seconded by Mike Moir and carried unanimously.
10.
Other Outstanding Business from 2013/2014:

a)
Presentation of Outstanding Trophies:

League and cup winners were presented with their awards at the end of the meeting.  The Coaches Award was presented by Dick Ferro to Dylan Curry who has had an incredibly successful season both locally and nationally and shows great commitment to table tennis, regularly travelling to tournaments in England to improve his performance.
b)
Honoraria:

Brian Robertson advised that he wished to decline an honorarium again this year.  

Following discussion by the members it was unanimously agreed that the Secretary and Match Secretary each receive an honorarium of £220 (status quo).

11.
Election of Committee:

No written nominations had been received for the Office Bearer positions.  Craig Cummine had previously advised that he wished to resign as Match Secretary however the other Office Bearers present indicated their willingness to stand again and this was accepted by the meeting.
Dave Curry commented that the role of Match Secretary is a really key position and we do need someone to take over from Craig.  Brian Robertson advised that Paul Barlow has sourced some software for table tennis which other leagues use and we are hoping to get this up and running next season.  Paul has agreed to help set this up and hopefully this will make the role of Match Secretary easier going forward.

The Committee therefore comprises as follows:

President – Dave Curry, Vice-President – Charlie Flint, Secretary – Alison Woods
Treasurer – Brian Robertson, Match Secretary – Vacant, Development Co-ordinator – Dick Ferro
Charlie Flint advised that he wished to withdraw from his role as Tournament Secretary.
12.
Appointment of Auditors:

Harry Vine and Andrew Keith had both indicated they were willing to continue in their positions as Auditors and this was approved by the meeting.

13.
Hand over to new Executive Committee:

14.
Any Business Relating to Season 2014/2015:
a)
Craig Cummine said that because of the number of youngsters coming through, they should be encouraged to play in the first division to bring them on and that this division could possibly be increased to 8 teams to accommodate them.  Brian Robertson added that we need to push these youngsters to improve as quickly as possible.  There is the possibility of the use of the venue at Westburn where the timings may be more suitable as ASV tend to have later starts and finishes.  There was lots of positive support from the meeting although Mike Moir stated that he felt that promotion and relegation should still be taken into account.
b)
Charlie Flint advised the meeting that the World Championships of Ping Pong is again taking place this year with the Scottish Qualifier taking place at Drumchapel on 6 December 2014.  TTS have asked leagues to organise regional events and Aberdeen will be entitled to send five players to the Scottish Qualifier.
15.
Any Other Competent Business:

a)
Charlie Flint advised that the Grampian Trophy appears to have gone missing and asked if Mike Moir could check with his team as Hall & Tawse were one of the last known recipients.
There being no other business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 9.30pm

Signed ...... Alison Woods..........     (Secretary)

